Senate Legal and Constitutional Committee,

I am writing this in concern to the proposed changes in the Disability 

Discrimination Act 1992. The proposed changes that are being put forward 

that will affect people who are currently experiencing problems with drug 

use or who have in the past, are a breach of basic human rights and should 

be treated as such.

I have personal experience from all areas in this matter, I personally 

suffered the discrimination during a 7 year period of heroin use, and the 

discrimination was still evident even after I stopped using drugs in any 

form. I have attended rehabilitation during my recovery from drug abuse. 

Drug abuse, rehabilitation, heroin, these words all carry with them a 

stigma. I have learnt that it is better to lie than to tell prospective 

employers about my past, alcohol is accepted – drugs are not.

I now have a long period away from that lifestyle and own my own business. 

I employ 3 people and understand quite well the problems with employees 

that arise. I do however strongly believe that private business, government 

agencies and all work places need to recognise that Drug Addiction is a 

disability. It can be treated, there is always hope. We need not go down 

the path of other “democratic nations” and ostracise people for their 

problems and disabilities.

Let us all hope that this is not the first step towards a regressive 

society, a society that may decide one day that being blind, old age or 

diabetes are no longer a disability, and a society that throws the less 

fortunate on a scrap heap. Are the workplaces of the future only for young, 

healthy “perfect people”?

Drug addiction is not a moral dilemma, but a social one. Its roots are 

based in society; we all are responsible in some way.

Thanking You

